
DRAFT STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Monday, May 19, 2008 – 4:30 p.m.

Stoughton Utilities Board Room

Stoughton Utilities Administrative Offices
Stoughton Utilities Building

600 S. Fourth Street

Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members Present:
Alderperson Jim Griffin, Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, Mayor Helen Johnson, Alderperson Paul Lawrence and Citizen Member Norval Morgan. 
Absent and Excused:
Citizen Member David Erdman
Absent:


Alderperson Carl Chenoweth.
Others Present:
Alderperson Ross Scovotti, Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson, Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady, Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings, Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson and Stoughton Utilities Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood.
Call To Order:  Committee Chair Mayor Helen Johnson called the regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 4:30 p. m.
Election Of Stoughton Utilities Committee Chair:  Nomination of Mayor Helen Johnson to serve as Stoughton Utilities Committee Chair by Alderperson Paul Lawrence.  There were no other nominations.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Alderperson Jim Griffin to close the nominations and cast a unanimous ballot to re-elect Mayor Helen Johnson as Chair of the Stoughton Utilities Committee.  Carried unanimously.

Election Of Stoughton Utilities Committee Vice-Chair:  Nomination of Alderperson Paul Lawrence to serve as Stoughton Utilities Committee Vice Chair by Alderperson Jim Griffin.  There were no other nominations.  Motion by Alderperson Jim Griffin, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan to close the nominations and cast a unanimous ballot to re-elect Alderperson Paul Lawrence as Vice Chair of the Stoughton Utilities Committee.  Carried unanimously. 
Citizen Member Jonathan arrived at the Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting at 4:32 p.m. 
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Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Alderperson Jim Griffin, to approve the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List and recommend its approval to the Stoughton Common Council on May 27, 2008 as presented.  Carried unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda: Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting Consent Agenda Items.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan, to approve the following consent agenda items as presented:  Draft Minutes of the Regular April 14, 2008 Meeting of the Stoughton Utilities Committee, Stoughton Utilities Communications; Stoughton Utilities 12-Month Calendar; Stoughton Utilities April 2008 Activities Report; and Status of the Stoughton Utilities Committee April 14, 2008 recommendations to the Common Council.  Carried unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Management Team Verbal Reports:
Stoughton Utilities Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood Stated the following:

· Crews are completing tree trimming and are replacing poles on the electric distribution system.

· Our consultant inspected 50% of the electric distribution system today with an infrared camera and found six hot spots to be addressed. 

· Preparation continues for the Third Annual Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin (MEUW) Lineman Rodeo hosted by Stoughton Utilities in early September.

Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson reported the following:

· Our sludge disposal contractor has injected approximately 500,000 gallons on 148 local agricultural acres. 

· The 2008 sanitary sewer slip-lining project consisting of approximately 4,000 feet has been awarded to Michels Corporation with an October completion date.

· Our staff are monitoring for mercury as part of our Wisconsin Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (WPDES) permit process.
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Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson reported the following:

· Our staff remains ahead of schedule by having only 147 water meters left to be installed in the Automatic Meter Reading (AMR) replacement program. 

· The S. Page Street water and sanitary sewer replacement project remains ahead of schedule for an anticipated June completion date. 

· In our fifth year, 11 individuals participated in our Adopt-A-Highway cleanup on May 13, 2008, with 14 bags of trash collected along CTH N South. 

Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings stated the following:

· Erin Bothum has joined Stoughton Utilities as our Billing and Consumer Services Technician.
· As of the end of April, outstanding utilities bills have been reduced by approximately $120,000 due to staff collection efforts. 
· The April 2008 Stoughton Utilities Financial Summary was distributed as discussed.
Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady explained the following:

· A Westview Ridge preconstruction meeting was conducted this morning for this 30-unit subdivision with construction scheduled to proceed shortly.
· Matson & Associates is proceeding with a condominium project in Eastwood Estates.
· An underground electric distribution system replacement project for Greenspire Apartments is scheduled to commence shortly and be completed in two months. 
· Our staff has completed the installation of electric meters in the Automatic Meter Reading (AMR) replacement program ahead of schedule.
· Approximately 8,000 electric meters were recently marketed to the East coast.

· The 2008 Stoughton Utilities Construction Project is ahead of schedule due to the initiative of R. T. Fox Construction and excellent inspection provided by Strand Associates, Inc.

· The proposed Taco Bell/Kentucky Fried Chicken project is proceeding as anticipated. 

Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz explained the following:

· At the request of the Stoughton Personnel Committee and the City Clerk/Personnel Director, comparable compensations for the seven Stoughton Utilities non-represented employees would be provide at the June 16, 2008 Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting for subsequent recommendation to the Stoughton Personnel Committee and the Stoughton Common Council.
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Proposed Stoughton Utilities Water And Wastewater Operator/Meter Technician Position:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the proposed reconfiguration of the Stoughton Utilities Meter Technician I position to the Stoughton Utilities Water and Wastewater Operator/Meter Technician position description and corresponding hourly wage scale of $16.57 to $18.52.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Alderperson Jim Griffin, to approve the reconfigured Stoughton Utilities Water and Wastewater Operator/Meter Technician position description and corresponding hourly wage scale of $16.57 to $18.52 and recommend their approval to the Stoughton Personnel Committee and Stoughton Common Council on May 28, 2008 and June 10, 2008 respectively.  Carried unanimously.
Mayor Helen Johnson requested that the pages of for future Stoughton Utilities Committee packets be numbered.   
Proposed Stoughton Utilities Meter Service/Testing Technician Position:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the proposed reconfiguration of the Stoughton Utilities Meter Technician II position to the  Stoughton Utilities Meter Service/Testing Technician position description and the corresponding hourly wage scale of $21.47 to $23.93.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, to approve the reconfigured Stoughton Utilities Meter Service/Testing Technician position description and corresponding hourly wage scale of $21.47 to $23.93 and recommend their approval to the Stoughton Personnel Committee and Stoughton Common Council on May 28, 2008 and June 10, 2008 respectively.  Carried unanimously.    
Stoughton Utilities Management Letter Response Status Report No. 1:  Stoughton Utilities Director Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Management Letter Response Status Report No. 1.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Jim Griffin, seconded by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny to accept the Stoughton Utilities Management Letter Response Status Report No. 1.  Carried unanimously.    
Stoughton Utilities Studies Annual Report:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Studies Annual Report.    Discussion followed.
Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin (MEUW) Annual Conference:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the MEUW Annual Conference, encouraged the Stoughton Utilities Committee members to participate, and requested that they contact him or Sean Grady by next week if they wish to participate.
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Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s):  Alderperson Jim Griffin requested a status report on the solar awning project. 
Adjournment:  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, to adjourn the Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting at 5:25 p.m. Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.
Stoughton Utilities Director
